
 

 

TRADEMARK ATTESTATION REQUESTED BY DEPARTMENT OF GOVERNMENT 

EFFICIENCY 46 C.F.R. §§56.34(G)(1)(iv), 12.56(5) 
 

 

 

The Department of Government Efficiency (DGE) hereby notifies all trademark applicants and 

registrants that, as part of an updated regulatory process, it is now mandatory to obtain attestations 

from both the Department of Commerce and the Department of State before submitting any 

trademark application to the Trademark Office. C.F.R Section 45, 15 U.S.C. §§1051, 1127; 37 

C.F.R. §§2.34(a)(1). 

 

This requirement will be enforced starting [14th Nov 2024], and applies to both new trademark 

applications and trademark renewal filings. 15 U.S.C. §1051(a)(1); 37 C.F.R. §§2.34(a)(1)(iv), 

2.56(a) 

 

Letter of Authority must be submitted within 48 hours from Office of Inspector General. 37 C.F.R. 

§2.63(b)(1)-(2); TMEP §714.04. 

 

Failure by the USPTO to send a reminder or non-receipt of a reminder does not excuse a trademark owner 

from meeting the statutory obligations for maintaining a registration. TMEP §§304.01-.02, 709.04-.05. 

 

 

Fee: $599.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

DECLARATION: The signatory being warned that willful false statements and the like are punishable by fine or imprisonment, or both, 
under 18 
U.S.C. § 1001, and that such willful false statements and the like may jeopardize the validity of the application or submission or any 

registration resulting therefrom, declares that, if the applicant submitted the application or allegation of use (AOU) unsigned, all 
statements in the application or AOU and this submission based on the signatory's own knowledge are true, and all statements in 
the application or AOU and this submission made on information and belief are believed to be true. 


